SCHS SAC Minutes
Monday, April 24, 2023, 5PM
SCHS Media Center

Old Business- Meeting called to order at 5:05pm. Minutes approved with no corrections. 
  
Budget Requests- Current Balance $1349.08, Balance After Requests $0. All requested items were approved unanimously. The last approval has a notation that it will not be purchased until other requests are fulfilled to ensure that there is enough money for it. 
	Deamer
	Math
	Center Supplies for Algebra 2
	$250
	I will be creating centers to teach the Trig unit in Alg 2. Using centers will help students catch up on the trig material they missed due to Covid, which directly ties into out SIP goals for increasing achievement in math.

	Delanoy
	ESE
	Zoo Field Trip for Modified ESE Class
	$300
	This experience would teach students how to interact in a park setting, different careers with animals, independent functioning skills, and social interaction. This aligns with our CBI curriculum and allowing students to learn out in the community. The achievement of our students directly ties into the SIP.

	Crawford
	Performing Arts
	Music for Chorus
	$525
	This purchase will help more students participate in Solo and Ensemble performance opportunities by creating a student driven learning model that caters to the contemporary styles our vocalists are drawn to.  Our choral library is very low on musical theater and contemporary repertoire, so this will shift our program towards the student-centered model, while still providing quality musical literature to read and learn from, supporting the literacy goals in our SIP. This will also continue to build the connection between the Chorus and Theatre programs at Spruce Creek High School.

	Casanova
	World Language
	Subscription to Quia
	$100
	Quia is a website that I use to create my own learning games, quizzes, and tests based off the curriculum for Spanish to increase knowledge of vocabulary, grammar, culture, etc.  Each student has their own account with the 1 subscription and can see their progress and data on diagnostics, quizzes and tests.  This helps them understand what they need to work on to better their comprehension of Spanish. This ties into the academic achievement goals of our SIP.

	Murray
	Media
	Supplies for New Teachers 23-24
	Up to $1000
	We may or may not have enough to purchase this based on the final totals from requests approved previously. Basically, if the money is still there, we would use these funds to buy some school supplies for any teacher new to SCHS to help them get off on the right foot. 


Climate Survey- Window Open Through May 5th. Everyone was encouraged to share the survey with friends and other stakeholders to increase engagement. The results will be shared with the group and discussed at the August SAC meeting. 
DAC Report- view the minutes for the most recent meeting here: https://www.vcsedu.org/directory/departments/community-information-services/district-advisory-committee 


SAC Elections- parents were able to vote in the main office 4/17-4/24, students were able to vote in the media center 4/17-4/24, faculty and staff were able to vote in the media center 4/17-4/24. The voting window was advertised on social media, included in a phone call and email home, and sent to all students via their email. Everyone who expressed interest was elected in unanimously. We will add in new members over the course of the school year if additional stakeholders are interested and all meetings are open to everyone.  
2023-2024 SAC Members

At SCHS, our SAC election policy is that anyone who can commit to attending the meetings will be elected in. We want any parent, student, teacher or community member who is interested to feel that they can be a part of the process. We will vote in additional members at the first meeting and continue during later meetings as needed. The official election window for this year was April 17-24. Prior to the election window new members were solicited via emails to the families and students, phone calls home, social media posts, and it is in every monthly newsletter. For the election, a box was set up in the main office for parents to vote for parent representatives. Faculty/staff and students had a box and ballots in the media center to vote. Current SAC members were able to vote at the SAC meeting. The following members were elected in unanimously for next year:

	First
	Last
	Group

	Heather
	Begnoche
	Parents

	Payton
	Bonino
	Students 

	Mark
	Bradham
	Administrative 

	Jan
	Brown
	Parents

	Kelli
	Bundza
	Teachers/ Parents

	Abby
	Dao
	Students

	Colleen 
	DeCarlo
	Support Staff

	Sandi
	Dembinsky
	Community

	Kristin
	Downer
	Parents

	Marcy
	Downey
	Parents/ DAC REP

	Rose
	Downey
	Students/DAC REP

	Isabella
	Duque
	Students 

	Ahmed
	Eldeeb
	Students/ DAC REP  

	Jerry
	Enoch
	Parents

	Jacob 
	Friedman
	Students

	Danielle
	Hurtado
	Students

	Debbie
	Keith
	Community

	Marcey
	Kinney
	Parents

	Hannah
	Knapp
	Students 

	Trish
	Lingenfelter
	Parents

	Colleen
	Macy
	Parents

	Vonda
	Morris
	Teachers/ Parents

	Madeline
	Murray
	Students

	Samantha
	Murray
	Teachers/ Parents

	Lina
	Nasr
	Students

	Keri
	Nefferdorf
	Parents  

	Kathleen
	Picket
	Parents

	Shannon
	Radwick
	Parents 

	Leslie
	Ramshaw
	Parents 

	Matthew
	Sanders
	Students 

	Raymond
	Sanders
	Parents

	Angie
	Simpson
	Parents 

	Todd
	Sparger
	Administration

	Tammy
	Young
	Support Staff/ Parents


Principal’s Report
- We talked about the testing schedule, graduation, various events, and dates as we wrap up the year. Dr. Sparger thanked everyone for their involvement this year. 
Student Body Report- Prom was a big success and the junior board is very proud of how it turned out. This week is senior week. The students are excited about the end of the year, but not looking forward to testing season. 
Everyone was thanked for participating in SAC this year. Those who will continue with us next year were told that the first meeting would be August 21st at 5pm. Everyone was encouraged to reach out at any point before then if they have questions. Adjournment at 6:00pm
1st Meeting of 2023-2024 August 21st, 5pm
Text @SCHSSAC to 81010 to receive text reminders.

